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Planning and Environment Act 1987
BRIMBANK PLANNING SCHEME
Notice of Preparation of Amendment 

Amendment C41
Authorisation A02584

The  Brimbank City Council  has  prepared  
Amendment C41 to the Brimbank Planning 
Scheme.

In accordance with section 8A(3) of the 
Planning and Environment Act 1987, the 
Minister for Planning authorised the Brimbank 
City Council as planning authority to prepare 
the Amendment.

The land affected by the Amendment is land 
throughout the municipality. The Amendment 
proposes to:

 amend the Local Planning Policy Framework 
at Clause 21.11-2 Gaming by updating and 
adding content to accord with the Brimbank 
Electronic Gambling Policy (2010–2013) 
and the Brimbank Electronic Gambling 
Policy Action Plan (2010–2013);

 include the Brimbank Electronic Gambling 
Policy (2010–2013) and the Brimbank 
Electronic Gambling Policy Action Plan 
(2010–2013) as reference documents in 
Clause 21.11-4 – Implementation;

 amend the Local Planning Policy Framework 
at Clause 21.11-2 with a revised Gaming 
summary, objective, strategies, policy 
Guidance and application requirements;

 amend the Particular Provisions at the 
Schedule to Clause 52.28-3 to the list of 
shopping complexes where gaming machines 
are to be prohibited; and

 amend the Particular Provisions at the 
Schedule to Clause 52.28-4 to the list of strip 
shopping centres where gaming machines 
are to be prohibited.
You may inspect the Amendment, any 

documents that support the Amendment and the 
explanatory report about the Amendment, free 
of charge, at the following locations: during 
office hours, at the office of Brimbank City 
Council – Sunshine Harvester Customer Service 
Centre – 301 Hampshire Road, Sunshine, and 
Keilor Customer Service Centre – Old Calder 
Highway, Keilor.

The Amendment may also be viewed on 
Council’s website at www.brimbank.vic.gov.au 

The review will apply to all roads and 
classes of roads to which the Road Management 
Plan applies.

The current Road Management Plan can 
be obtained from or will be available for 
examination at Council offices located at 63–65 
Main Street, Stawell and 40 Napier Street, St 
Arnaud, or can be viewed on the council’s 
website www.ngshire.vic.gov.au

Any person wishing to make a submission 
may make a written submission on the proposed 
review by close of business on Friday 18 
October 2013.

Submissions should be addressed ‘Review 
of Road Management Plan’ and addressed to the 
Chief Executive Officer, North Grampians Shire 
Council, PO Box 580, Stawell 3380.

A person who has made a submission and 
requested that they be heard in support of their 
submission is entitled to appear in person or by a 
person acting on their behalf before a meeting of 
a committee of Council, the day, time and place 
which will be advised.

Any enquiries about the proposed review 
can be directed to Bruce McClure, Manager 
Infrastructure (03) 5358 8700 or via email at 
bruce.mcclure@ngshire.vic.gov.au

JUSTINE LINLEY 
Chief Executive Officer

APPOINTMENT OF POLICE OFFICERS AS 
AUTHORISED OFFICERS

In accordance with section 224A of the 
Local Government Act 1989 notice is hereby 
given that any Police Officer may act as an 
‘Authorised Officer’ as per section 224 of the 
Local Government Act 1989 to enforce the 
provisions of Clause 54 of the City of Port 
Phillip Local Law No. 1 (Community Amenity) 
regarding the consumption and possession 
of alcohol.


